Brevort Township Board Meeting

June 12, 2017
Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Supervisor Serwach. 
Board members present included Supervisor Serwach, Treasurer Oslen, Clerk Stelzer Bird, and Trustee Orr. 
Community Members Present: Daryl Orr, Fire Chief Mark Peterson, Ron Peterka, Pete Heckman, Steve Bird, Darren Anderson, Kasie Anderson, and Rob Frazier
The May 2017 Minutes were read by Supervisor Serwach, A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Trustee Orr, Second Treasurer Olsen. Motion passed. 
The Treasurer’s Report was provided by Treasurer Olsen. A motion to accept the report was made by Trustee Orr, Second by Clerk Stelzer-Bird. Motion passed. 
The bills were read by Clerk Stelzer- Bird. A motion to approve payment of the bills as read was made by Supervisor Serwach, Second by Trustee Orr. Motion passed. 
The Lawn mowing bids for Sewer Mowing/Herbicide were read by Supervisor Serwach. One bid was received from Wayne Davis.  
Supervisor Serwach shared that the grass at the lagoon is getting very high and should be cut soon. 
A Letter was shared by Mr. Pete Heckman regarding his past services provided to the lawn maintenance at the sewer system. Mr. Heckman did not submit a bid at this time due to the length of the grass and the need for larger mowing equipment, that he does not poses. He is interested in placing a bid next year. 
Supervisor Serwach asked Clerk Stelzer-Bird to call Mr. Davis as the board had additional questions regarding his bid. 
The phone conversation with Mr. Davis included: 
A Bat wing projection mower would be used to cut cat tails and the bank without driving on the bank. The arm is a 4 Ft, unit made for brush. It will take approximately 2-3 swipes around each pond. 
Treasurer Olsen recommended accepting Mr. Davis’s bid, Trustee Orr second. Motion passed. 
Treasurer Olsen would like zoning and policies to put together. Clerk Stelzer-Bird will provided them. 
A special meeting will be requested to cover the sewer system regarding Black Point Camp’s proposed Sewer System addition. 
Darren Anderson shared an update from the Black Point Camp’s proposed Sewer System which included: 
The proposed system will run East down Black Point rd. then south of Walker Rd.

It’s estimated usage per year was provided to all board members. The first phase or growth will include: 10 Cabins, 1 Pavilion Area, and 45 campsites. 

Currently the Sewer System Charge Rate is:

Residential- $40/Month
Commercial- $80/Month
Black Point camp rate would be increased from the standard. Previously discussed was a rate of $80 per pump/Month per Mr. Anderson. He expects a total of 4 pumps. This will be a year around cost. It is projected that additional residents will also be able to hook into this system. 
The Lagoon has overflowed in the past into the river which a concern is considering the added flow. 
Mr. Anderson shared that his associate is working on a monitoring system that will ensure quality flow data for the future. 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Treasurer Olsen, Second by Trustee Orr at 7:00 PM.  
